

Ministry of Defence Police

Ref. CN/00069/13

Ministry of Defence Police

Head of Professional Standards

Room 4 Building 1070

MDP Wethersfield

Braintree CM7 4AZ

United Kingdom

Telephone [MOD]: +44 (0)317 854854

Facsimile [MOD]:

+44 (0)371 854969

E-mail:

mark.foulger117@mdpga.mod.uk

Nuclear Information Service Ibex House 85 Southampton Street Reading RG1 2QU

17th January 2014

Dear Mr Burt

ATOMIC WEAPONS ESTABLISHMENT BURGHFIELD

Your letter to the Chief Constable dated 14 December 2013 has been passed to this department as it refers to an ongoing misconduct enquiry.

The allegations to which you refer are currently being investigated under the Ministry of Defence Police Misconduct Regulations. As that is the case, I am sure you will appreciate that it would be inappropriate for me to comment specifically on this investigation. I can assure you however that the investigation team operate within a strict framework of statutory regulations, and that they will thoroughly examine all aspects of the allegations.

Please note for your reference that Mr. Love has now left the Force and the current Chief Constable is Mr. Alf Hitchcock QPM

Mark Foulger

Superintendent